

JAMES T. SMITH, JR. County Executive

EDWARD C. ADAMS, JR., Director Department of Public Works

June 5, 2007

Tom Iacaboni, President Iacaboni Site Specialists P.O. Box 72550 Baltimore, MD 21237

Dear Mr. Iacaboni:

I am writing to let you know about the exemplary performance of several of your employees who recently worked on the job on Mays Chapel Road.

The job began on May 21, 2007. John Porter and his crew: Pete, James, Antoine, and Troy, worked diligently placing the pipe, putting down the rip rap and fill, and stabilizing the area with seed and mulch.

On Friday, May 25, 2007, John Porter was off, but his crew, along with the paving crew of foreman Wesley Stump, paved the road. They pushed the jersey barriers to the side and removed all excess material and equipment from the site. Mays Chapel Road was fully open to traffic by Friday afternoon, in time for the Memorial Day weekend, which was obviously an important day for the Country Club.

Your crews' expertise, diligence, and cooperation were key factors in getting the job done quickly and professionally. I thought you would like to know how well your employees performed, and we really appreciate your help in completing this project quickly and professionally.

Sincerely,

Robert T. Burgess, Chief Bureau of Highways

RTB:slb

c: Edward C. Adams, Jr. Sheldon Epstein Vince Kicas

Thank You - Iacaboni Site Specialists

